
Report for: Licensing Health & Safety Enforcement
Committee

Date of meeting: 03 February 2015

PART: 1

If Part II, reason:

Title of report: Letter from Baroness Kramer, Department for Transport

Contact: Ross Hill – Licensing Team Leader, Legal Governance

Purpose of report: To present a letter recently received from the Department for 
Transport in respect of the taxi licensing functions.

Recommendations That the Committee note the letter from Baroness Kramer.

Corporate 
objectives:

Safe and Clean Environment
 Maintain a clean and safe environment

Implications: None

Consultees: None

Background 
papers: Letter from Baroness Kramer (attached)

Glossary of 
acronyms and any 
other abbreviations 
used in this report:

1. The letter attached at Annex A has recently been sent from the Department for 
Transport to all taxi licensing authorities, reminding authorities that they should 
not be afraid to use their powers to refuse, suspend or revoke licences where the 
situation warrants doing so, and to ensure a robust and comprehensive system of 
pre-licensing checks is in place. This has been prompted in part following 
relevations around the use of taxis and private hire vehicles by the perpetrators of 
child sexual exploitation offences in a number of areas.

AGENDA ITEM:  8
SUMMARY



Annex A
Letter from Baroness Kramer, Department for Transport


